
CITY OF LOVELAND, COLORADO 
MEETING NOTICE  

 
 
 

WHO:        LOVELAND POLICE CITIZEN ADVISORY BOARD 
 

WHERE:   LOVELAND POLICE DEPARTMENT POLICE TRAINING ROOM @ 5:30 
810 E. 10TH STREET 

 
WHEN:   MONDAY, JANUARY 9, 2017 

 
WHY:  AGENDA AS FOLLOWS  

 
 
 
 

1. Chief Ticer – Police Training Facility 
 

2. City Council Report  -  Councilor Don Overcash 
 

3. Other reports and discussion. 
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

The City of Loveland is committed to providing an equal opportunity for services, programs and activities and 

does not discriminate on the basis of disability, race, age, color, national origin, religion, sexual orientation or 

gender. For more information on non-discrimination or for translation assistance, please contact the City’s Title 

VI Coordinator at TitleSix@cityofloveland.org or 970-962-2372. The City will make reasonable accommodations 

for citizens in accordance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA). For more information on ADA or 

accommodations, please contact the City’s ADA Coordinator at bettie.greenberg@cityofloveland.org or 970-962-

3319.  

“La Ciudad de Loveland está comprometida  a proporcionar igualdad de oportunidades para los servicios, 

programas y actividades y no discriminar en base a discapacidad, raza, edad, color, origen nacional, religión, 
orientación sexual o género.  Para más información sobre la no discriminación o para asistencia en traducción, 

favor contacte al Coordinador Título VI de la Ciudad al TitleSix@cityofloveland.org o al 970-962-2372.  La Ciudad 

realizará las acomodaciones razonables para los ciudadanos de acuerdo con la Ley de Discapacidades para 

americanos (ADA).  Para más información sobre ADA o acomodaciones, favor contacte al Coordinador de ADA de 

la Ciudad en bettie.greenberg@cityofloveland.org o al 970-962-3319”. 
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POLICE CITIZEN’S ADVISORY BOARD 
NOVEMBER 7, 2016 

POLICE TRAINING ROOM 
 
 

Present: Chairperson Pat Kistler, Bev Cardarelli, Erin Frisch, Ed Gassman, Dennis Soucek 
and John Tindall.   Chief Bob Ticer, Councilor Hugh McKean, visitor Kathy Mitchell and 
Elizabeth Markham.  Absent board members:  Tony Adams and Dick Hunsaker  
 
The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Pat Kistler at 5:37 PM.   A motion was made 
and seconded by Ed Gassman and Dennis Soucek to approve the minutes as is.   Motion 
carried.  All approved. 
 
CHIEF TICER 
 

 Received a lot of great feedback from the community on the Trump visit, Pence visit and 
Bill Clinton visit.  Great participation with all agencies.   Chief explained the roles of 
SWAT, site security to Greeley and Budweiser Event Center.   We received an amount of 
great respect from the secret service on how these events were handled. 

 Chief THANKED Councilor McKean for his support of the police pension plan.   It was a 
unanimous vote by City Council to accept the proposed plan.  Chief THANKED PCAB 
member John Tindall as well who is on the pension board.  

 LPD is continuing to find outstanding people to come and work here at the police 
department. 

 Chief explained that Front Range Community College will be starting up an academy in 
the fall of 2017.    

 LPD will be sending two new recruits to the Adams County Academy beginning January 
9th. 

 There were 15 candidates for the sergeant process.  This will be a very competitive 
process.   We have two vacancies and will retain the list for 18 months. 

 Working on a new mission statement with staff for the Loveland Police Department.  
Chief Ticer asked someone from PCAB to be on the committee. 

 We are moving forward on the police training facility.   Have met with firearms and 
driving instructors and will present to the City Council Study Session on January 17 th 
possible locations.    Chief Ticer is continuing to work with Chief Hutto of Fort Collins 
Police Services on this project as well. 

 Loveland Police Department is lucky to hold a lot of trainings throughout the year and 
we have become known as the training department in the state. 

 
COUNCILOR HUGH McKEAN 
 

 Appreciated all the efforts that the Pension Board committee did on getting the police 
pension changed.   All councilors thought it was a great proposal.   Board member 
Tindall suggested that Chairperson Kistler write a letter to City Council thanking them 
for their unanimous support. 

 
OTHER BUSINESS 
 



A motion was made and seconded by Ed Gassman and Bev Cardarelli to cancel the December 
meeting.  Motion carried.  All approved.   The next meeting is January 9th. 
There being no further business a motion was made and carried by Dennis Soucek and Erin 
Frisch respectively to adjourn the meeting.   Motion carried.  All approved.    
 
Meeting concluded at 6:17 PM. 
 
 
 
Minutes submitted by: 
Elizabeth Markham 
 
Approved by Chief Ticer 
 
 
 
 


